
The Australian Department of Home Affairs and the U.S. 
Department of Commerce, as represented by the National 
Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA), issue 
the following joint statement following today's meeting between 
Minister for Home Affairs Clare O'Neil, Deputy Secretary of 
Commerce Don Graves, Department of Home Affairs Secretary 
Michael Pezzullo, and NTIA Administrator Alan Davidson: 

 
Joint Statement on 5G/Open RAN Information Sharing and 

Telecommunications Resilience and Security 
 

Between the United States and Australia 
 

The United States and Australia are committed to maintaining the 
security and resilience of our telecommunications networks, 
including by fostering a diverse supply chain and promoting secure 
future connectivity.  
 
Through the Quad’s Memorandum of Cooperation on 5G Supplier 
Diversification and Open Radio Access Networks,1 our governments 
and likeminded partners are focused on harnessing critical and 
emerging technologies to enhance the prosperity and security of the 
Indo-Pacific region.  
 
This joint statement reaffirms the commitment of the Department of 
Home Affairs and the National Telecommunications and Information 
Administration to develop and strengthen practical cooperation in 
open, interoperable, and disaggregated telecommunications 
approaches, including as pertains to testing-related activities for 
Open Radio Access Networks (Open RAN). This cooperation reflects 
and builds upon the principles outlined in the 2021 Prague Proposals 
on Telecommunications Supplier Diversity, which both of our 
governments endorse.  
 
Our agencies will support regular information sharing on relevant 
5G testing-related efforts and harness opportunities for joint 
activities that advance a competitive and diverse telecommunications 
market. Our existing relationship will be further strengthened 
through increased collaboration on progress and findings in relation 

 
1 Quad Joint Leaders’ Statement, May 24, 2022; accessible at https://www.whitehouse.gov/briefing-
room/statements-releases/2022/05/24/quad-joint-leaders-statement/ 
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to the technical security of Open RAN, minimizing duplication of 
effort, facilitating exchange of best practices, and promoting our 
shared goals and values. Finally, we will seek to enhance our 
coordination when engaging with additional governments and 
international fora on these priorities. 
 
We look forward to working closely together to support a common 
approach to future connectivity and supply chain resilience across 
our telecommunications networks, in order to ensure our economic 
and national security.  
 

 
 
 
 


